

NWCCD Mission

NWCCD welcomes all learners, empowers student success, and encourages and strengthens community development.

NORTHERN WYOMING COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT - BOARD OF TRUSTEES Minutes

Joint Board Meeting – NWCCD & SCSD #2 Boards of Trustees Monday, February 28, 2022, 6:00 p.m. Sheridan College – Whitney Building – W 235

NWCCD Board of Trustees Present

Debra Wendtland, Chair Gary Koltiska, Vice Chair Norleen Healy, Secretary Erin Kilbride, Trustee Robert Leibrich, Trustee Tracy Swanson, Trustee

Sheridan County School District #2 Board of Trustees Present

Susan Wilson, Chair Arin Waddell, Vice Chair Shane Rader, Treasurer Shellie Szmyd, Board Clerk Mary Beth Evers, Trustee Ed Fessler, Trustee Ann Perkins, Trustee Wayne Schatz, Trustee Dana Wyatt, Trustee

Sheridan County School District #2 Administration Present

Scott Stults, Superintendent
Rebecca Adsit, Assistant Superintendent
Mitch Craft, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Assessment
Troy Decker, Director of Facilities, Safety & Logistics

NWCCD Administration Present

Dr. Walt Tribley, President Craig Achord, Vice President of Administrative Services & CFO Jen Crouse, Vice President of Student Affairs & Sheridan College Foundation Executive Director Estella Castillo-Garrison, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Advisory Board Representative Present

Cindy Kremers, Chair, SC in Johnson County Advisory Board

Others Present

Recorder

Andrea Morgan

- 1. Call to Order Joint Board Meeting NWCCD & SCSD #2 Boards of Trustees
- 2. Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Welcome from Board Chairs, President & Superintendent
- 4. New Business
 - a. Dual and Concurrent Enrollment Update with Handout

Assistant Superintendent Craft provided an update on the status of dual and concurrent enrollment. Dual and concurrent enrollment allows Sheridan high school students the opportunity to earn college credit from Sheridan College while still in high school. It is an efficient way to earn college credits, and the program continues to grow and support students in Sheridan County.

b. Fifth Street Property Update – Presentation and Discussion

Superintendent Stults and Assistant Superintendent Craft described the generous gift given by Scotty & Janet Scott to SCSD #2 allowing for the purchase of the Holly Seed property on 5th Street in Sheridan, adjacent to Sheridan High School. Mr. Craft presented the process by which SCSD #2 gathered information and determined two possible uses for the property to address community interests and needs. The options include a career development center and a multi-use community center. Next steps include continued work with community stakeholders and determining funding sources to make the most of this opportunity.

5. Adjourn

Chair Wendtland commented how fortunate we are in Sheridan to have such generous donors and a collaborative working relationship between the NWCCD and SCSD #2 boards of trustees. The meeting was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Norleen Healy

NWCCD Board of Trustees, Secretary

Debra Wendtland

NWCCD Board of Trustees, Chair

tra J. Wendtland